

Avon Park and Recreation Commission 65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322 TOWN OF AVON

2019 JUN -5 P 1: 42

TOWN CLERK

Dan Hart Vice Chairperson Ben Chapman Commissioner Barbara Littlefield Commissioner Carl Fischer Chairperson Stephen McCarthy Commissioner Jessica Delorey Secretary

May 14th, 2019

The Avon Park and Recreation met at 6:30pm with members Carl Fischer, Ben Chapman, Barbara Littlefield, Stephen McCarthy and Youth Program Director Jen Mayo present.

Minutes from the April 16th and April 30th, 2019 meetings were approved with corrections.

AVON CIVIC ASSOCIATION

Members of the Avon Civic Association attended the Park & Recreation meeting. They informed the board of their plans to make improvements to DeMarco park. They have requested the Park & Rec department donate picnic tables and/or benches to be placed at DeMarco park. Board members will discuss this and make a decision at their next meeting.

Barbara made a motion to pay for 2 portable restrooms to be placed at DeMarco Park for the summer concerts starting June 12th. Steve 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

FALL HARVEST

Members of both the Park & Rec department and the Avon Civic Association discussed co-sponsoring a fall harvest festival at DeMarco Park in October. Discussion included:

- Beer vendors
- Food vendors
- Amusement Rides
- Activities
- Bands playing music

SUMMER PROGRAM STAFF

Barbara made a motion to recommend Dannielle Hershey for the position of Lead Councilor at the pay scale of G10 Step 1. Steve 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

Barbara made a motion to recommend the following summer councilors at the pay scale of G9 Step 2:

- Laura Gunning
- Nicole Pepe
- Gary Ellis

- Andrew Pangopoulos
- Quinn Self
- Nicholas Rand

Steve 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

Barbara made a motion to recommend Bryan Fischer as summer councilor at the pay scale of G9 Step 2. Steve 2nd the motion. Motion passed. Carl abstained from voting.

Barbara made a motion to recommend Joe Fischer as summer councilor at the pay scale of G9 Step 1. Steve 2nd the motion. Motion passed. Carl abstained from voting.

USE OF CIVIC CENTER FORM

Jessie Delorey created a rough draft of a "Use of Civic Center" form. Board members made a few corrections and additions. Barbara made a motion to accept the form with the corrections. Ben 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

REORGANZING THE BOARD

Reorganizing the board will occur when all board members are present.

EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION PLAYGROUND

Carl forwarded all members a copy of the email he received regarding the update for the playground for everyone to review. He has been in contact with Mr. Enos discussing the location.

Our next meeting will be May 28, 2019

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Delorey

Recording Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation.